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WEST HESLERTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Head: Rachel Wells B.A.(Hons)Q.T.S. NPQH 
High Street, West Heslerton, Malton, North Yorkshire. YO17 8RD 
Telephone/Fax:- 01944/728286; E-mail:- admin@heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk ;  
 

“Children are at the centre of all we do.” 

NEWSLETTER September 23rd 2022 
This newsletter is published weekly on the school website. www.westheslertonschool.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 
  
                
  
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
  
 
  
 
  

 
 
    
  
  
  
 
  

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

SENT HOME 
North and East Yorkshire Primary Times 
 
         

 

  

PARENTS EVENING 
Thank you for returning your forms, telephone 
appointments have been allocated and confirmed by 
Dojo. Badger Wood parental phone calls start next 
week. 

The weekly school newsletter will be published on Fridays on Dojo and on the school 
website.    http://www.heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk 

 
 

MACMILLAN COFFEE EVENT 
 
We will be holding a MacMillan Coffee event Friday, 
30th September 9-10am in the school hall. Please join 
us, meet new people and enjoy a coffee and a slice of 
cake. All welcome, followed by Parents Assembly 10-
10:15am. Cake contributions welcome. 

 

KEEPER WOOD DODGEBALL & FOOTBALL 
 
The children in Keeper Wood will be taking part in a  
Dodgeball and football event at MCSC on Wednesday, 
October 5th. 
The children will travel with Fletcher’s coaches and be 
accompanied by Mrs Triffitt and Mrs Taylor-Barber. We 
will leave school at 12.30 and return for the end of the 
school day.   
Pupils will need to take their own inhalers if necessary. 
School carries insurance for all school trips. In case of 
emergency please contact the school 

DIARY DATES 
 
Dates 
Wednesday, 28th September – Open Evening, please 
share this with prospective parents too. 
Friday, 30th September – MacMillan Coffee Event 9-
10am  
Friday, 30th September-  Parents assembly all 
welcome 10-10:15am, including saying goodbye to 
Mrs. Mason. 
Monday, 3rd October – Friends meeting 2.45pm All 
welcome. 
Wednesday, 5th October – Keeper Wood to MCSC 
Dodgeball and Football. 
Thursday, 6th October – Fairground Menu. 
 
These are some of the dates we know. There may  
be changes and additions to these as the term 
progresses. Please check the school website for  
details http://www.heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk  
 
 

LEAVE OF ABSENCE 
 

Leave of absence for holidays, please note this leave 
should be in exceptional circumstances and a minimum 
of six weeks’ notice given. 
 

 

COLLECTION 
If you are asking another adult to collect your child, 
please contact the office to let us know ( we don’t 
always recognise everyone immediately! ) This will help 
us to keep everyone safe at the end of day and routine 
running smoothly. 
 
Many thanks 

BIKES 
Bikes free to a good home in the parent shelter – 
please help yourself.  
 
 

PARKING 
 

May we please ask that you park considerately at all 
times. Please do not park on the pavements as this 
restricts access for children walking up and down the 
village and local residents. 
Access is needed to the tracks off the pavements for 
residents and local landowners.   
Thank you. 
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BADGER WOOD 
 

We enjoyed a walk and a scavenger hunt. 
Our challenge was to find something red, something 
long and something unusual. The children managed this 
by seeing red berries, picking some long grass and 
finding a feather. We had lots of discussions about the 
windy weather and the signs of Autumn. 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

KEEPER WOOD 
 
We have had some fantastic descriptive writing this 
week. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

FARTHING WOOD 

 
We had a brilliant time at the Fossil Festival in 
Scarborough. We found out lots of interesting things 
and got to handle some very rare fossils. Well done to 
everyone for being so fantastic while we were out. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PE KIT 
Children should come to school in PE kit on days they are 
doing PE and sports club; white T-shirt, black joggers / 
shorts, zipped fleece for warmth, trainers, hair bobble ( 
hair tied back ) no jewellery (earrings should be removed ) 
  

 

  

 

 

  

 

We will be starting pre-season training in mid-

August. 

 

  

 

Training is Saturday mornings and matches in the 

Scarborough league take place on a Sunday 

morning. 

 

  

 

Players must be in academic year 3 as of 

September 2022. 
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FAIRGROUND MENU 
 
If your child would like the Fairground menu on Thursday, 
6th October, please book on the day in the usual way and 
pay via Parent Pay for children in Years 3 – 6. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 


